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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council
Land Management Committee
Held on 19th September 2018 at 19:00 in the 

Green Room, Memorial Hall, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr Robert Price
Cllr G Abbott, Cllr Joe Warns
Parish Clerk: C Dickson
3 Members of Land Management groups Gill Buckly, Rob Aram, Greg Chandler, 

	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.
	

	LM-0058

	Apologies for Absence 
Phil Henry, Richard Farley
	

	LM-0059

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

None
	

	LM-0060

	Minutes of the Meeting 14th June 2018 were circulated. 
The Committee unanimously confirmed the minutes were accurate
	

	LM-0061
	Public Participation

It was agreed that the Leader’s reports would be given under the relevant agenda item.
	

	LM-0062
	Chairman’s Report

The Chairman had no formal report this month.  

	

	LM-0063
	CDROB

There is a CDROB Committee meeting on Friday, 21st September.  Cllr Warns reported that the sub-committee had a meeting that included Martin Scott, Brooms, and he confirmed that he is happy to proceed with the plans as they are.  Details of the costings are yet to be finalised but the work for the whole project is being sent out to tender.
	

	LM-0064
	Allotments 

Report provided by Richard Farley Chairman of the BAA and read by Rob Aram:

 Our Big shed is very nearly complete interior cladding is in place and the interior has been painted.
We plan to have an official opening on Thursday 20th September.

The Co-Op Community Development Fund Grant we secured and has enabled us to buy a quality notice board, which is positioned at the entrance to the site. Outside garden furniture and several pieces of equipment that will assist maintaining the site in good condition have been bought.

We have also bought some play equipment for the children, swingball, badminton set, croquet set and basket ball these games will be the responsibity of the parents to oversee. We do have insurance in place just in case.

During the dry hot summer we all found it very demanding to keep plots and produce in good condition.

We held our first produce show recently and it went very well.

Grass cutting has been a priority to keep the site looking good.

We continue to undertake maintenance jobs on a Monday morning.
Bob Price kindly judged the best kept plots recently, and results will be published soon. Prizes were kindly donated by Brundall Hardware giving £200 for the next 5 years.  They have been very supportive to the allotments.
The following a donation of topsoil the area between the top 2 trees has been levelled.  

The annual invoices are being prepared.  There have been a few tenants who have not renewed so there is the equivalent of 3 full sized plots available, but there have been a couple of people interested. 

The track on the West side inside the fence is very rutted.  It was proposed that the allotment provides the labour if the Parish Council would pay £300 for soil to fill in the ruts. This was agreed by the committee.  The Parish Council is responsible for the paths.
The Clerk has been in contact with Norfolk County Council in regard to the lease and potential purchase of the land.  The original contact is no longer responsible for our area but he gave me the name of the new manager responsible and further details will be sought. *
The storms have washed away the stones/cinders in the car park into the Countryside Park in the heavy rain.
	*Clerk

	LM-0065
	Cemetery

No problems reported.  Although there have been quite a few burials so far this year, a majority of them have been reopening of plots already used.
The Clerk purchased a new watering can.
WW1 Celebration

The Shard - the wording has been forwarded to the stonemason and a proof will be sent back for checking.  Funding for the whole project has been secured, with a possible small surplus to be used for wreaths or a donation to the WI for providing the teas.  Norfolk Foundation have given a grant of £500, Brundall and Acle Lions also donated £500, the Rotary Club and Yare Valley Lodge gave £100 each, and there were two more donations of £50.
A letter of invite to the ceremony has been drafted.  The VIP list has been compiled.

Murray Roberts is putting together the order of procession.  The service will start at 10:50.
Chloe Veals’ plans for a 2 day exhibition at the Memorial Hall are well in hand.  They will be using 2 rooms and the WI will be providing teas and possible war time food.  The Memorial Hall are not charging for the 2 days.  There will also be a history trail round the village.

The British Legion are donating a seat that will be installed to the right of the Shard.

In addition the Memorial Hall will be installing a seat facing out across the field.


	

	LM-0066
	Cremer’s Meadow

Report given by Gill Buckley, Chairman of the Friends of Cremer’s Meadow
Confirmation has been received from the Cables that their donation can be spent on whatever the Friends would like.  A revamp of the information centre has been proposed.  Summer meetings are held there, and also functions.  The donation has already paid for the noticeboard, landing stage and map board.  

A calendar has been produced for Christmas sales.  It uses paintings of the Meadow.  It will be cost neutral.
There will be a cut and clear day on the 26th September.  Half of the Meadow will not be cleared and the impact on the Orchids will be monitored.  The Co-Op is providing lunch.

The tree survey highlighted some preventative work necessary: to take the top out of one tree and partially fell, and some small trees need to be removed.

The Committee did not want anyone but a qualified chainsaw operator using a chainsaw on site.

A request to plant a tree and bury ashes underneath was not agreed by the Committee.  The planting of a tree would be acceptable if it was the type of tree required by the Friends and where they would like it planted.  Burying ashes would not be acceptable.  A plaque underneath a tree would also not be acceptable.  The scattering of ashes cannot be prevented but permission would probably be granted if a request was received.

	

	LM-0067
	Church Fen
Cllr Warne reported that maintenance is needed on the lower bridge, left hand side at the bottom.  Several planks will need replacing.  Clerk to contact Lorne Betts.*
	*Clerk

	LM-0068
	Countryside Park

Countryside Park Report given by Greg Chandler Leader of the Friends of the Countryside Park
The weather has been very much against us this year, either too dry or too wet.  The main trees have survived OK and are looking good, however the hedging around the car park has suffered because of the prolonged dry spell.  The majority have survived, some are showing signs of growth, but I think we will have to wait until spring time to finally see what has survived and possibly do some replanting where necessary.

The pathways and Glade were mown on Monday, now looking a lot better.  Although not as good as I had wished because of the weather, the reseeding seems to have paid off, the bare areas now look a lush green.  There still is considerable wear on the corners of the parkrun track, particularly at the bottom end of the hairpin turn.  I think there is a possible solution to it, perhaps Phil and I can meet to see if it is feasible.

The central seat donated by Greater Anglia is now installed and from what I have seen is being well used.

We were advised to have a cut on the wildflower meadow which has been done and to rake up after 1 week.  I did not have many responses to and email sent round the Friends asking for help and ended up doing most of the work myself.  At the last meeting I asked about funding for the wildflower seeds for further work at the park, however, in consultation with Ernest Hoyos of BADCOG, we have spread the cuttings from the wildflower meadow over that area as there were still seedheads on the cuttings with the hope that they will fall and germinate over the Winter.  It is worth a try.

We have had notice through that Postwick Lane is to be closed to through traffic from Monday 1st October for 5 days.  This is to allow the barn conversions opposite the pedestrian entrance to be connected to the main sewer.  In speaking to the developer I have been assured that there will be pedestrian access to the park at all times.  There will however be no vehicular access to the park and allotments, any wishing to do so will have to go via the A47 and come back into the village along Brundall Low Road.

Finally I am very jealous that both Cremer’s Meadow and the Allotments have got very smart notice boards and that the countryside park has only a weather beaten plywood affair.  Is there any funding to enable us to improve our image?

Parkrun report provided by Phil Henry parkrun Director

Brundall parkrun is continuing to be enjoyed by a mix of our regular runners and a number of first timers. We regularly get 'parkrun tourists' visiting the area who take time out from their holidays to complete a parkrun, including some from as far afield as New Zealand!
After a very dry start to the summer the course was looking very parched and brown, but has recovered well after a wetter August and is now in great condition.

We are continuing to collect donations from runners who use the toilet and this is averaging just over £2 per week. 

Our volunteers now have clear instructions on where to place our no parking cones on Postwick Lane at the junctions with Laurel Drive and West End Avenue. There have been no  incidents of inappropriate parking by parkrunners on Postwick Lane since these were in place, or at least none that I or the other core team members have been made aware of.

Since 8th September our post parkrun coffee and cake has been provided by Paula-Marie Leech of Yare Valley Churches and this is expected to continue in the foreseeable future. This is an arrangement I trust the Land Management Committee and Parish Council are supportive of.

The toilet seat at the allotments was broken.  No-one admitted responsibility.  Richard Farley has replaced it.

The Committee felt it would have been courtesy for them to have been informed of the new arrangement for providing Parkrun refreshment.  A voluntary provision should still comply with the same requirements as a professional provider.  The church trailer will occasionally need to be stored on the allotment site.
	

	LM-0069
	Shelters and small areas

No complaints about the bus shelters have been received although the Chairman received a complaint that there are no bus shelters on Blofield Road.
The Norwich City Community Team, at the direction of Bob Cole, cleaned, removed all the pins/staples, and painted the Station Road bus stop. The paint was donated by the Parish Council.

The play area inspection report highlighted some repairs needed.  These are not urgent and were mainly the safety areas around the play equipment at Meadow View.  Clerk to ask John Hudson to fill the gaps with sand and repair the gate.*
	*Clerk

	LM-0070
	Finance 

£300 agreed for the purchase of topsoil to level the track at the allotment.
	

	LM-0071
	Clerk’s Correspondence

A request from BDC was received to move the dog waste bin from Springdale Crescent next to the litter bin at the bus stop on Cucumber Lane.  This was agreed.
It was reported that the litter bin at the junction of Postwick Lane and Roman Drive needs repair.  Clerk to contact John Hudson.
	*Clerk

	LM-0072

	Items for the next Agenda

None received.
	

	LM-0073

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

13th December 2018 – Lounge Memorial Hall. Meeting closed at 8.54 pm
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 
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